

Dear Mayor Kelly,

An exciting summer festival designed to revive, celebrate and showcase the communities along the **Prospect Road in Halifax Regional Municipality**, will be the talk of the town this summer. We indeed to have a lot to celebrate, as we work toward the opening of oiur new community center to meet the recreational and social needs of residents from Goodwood to West Dover.

We shall be hosting the "Great Community Festival," on Saturday 15th August 2009 from 1Pm noon till 1am. This event is designed to raise awareness of the community center project. We anticipate the event will attract 2000 people.

The premier event at our Festival last year was the landing of a Sea King helicopter. It is our goal to once again have DND participate in our festival by landing a Sea King on site.

Please accept this letter on behalf of our Festival Committee as a formal request for permission for the helicopter to land at the Brookside Junior High Sport Field, located along the Prospect Rd.

If you or any members of council have any questions regarding this mater, please do not hesitate to contact me at the below listed number.

Respectfully,

Rhonda Dea Chair- Great Community Festival Prospect Road Community Centre Steering Committee hm 850-2367 / work 479-4479 dear@halifax.ca